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Pre-Business meeting announcement:

The committee convened for business on at 10:40 a.m. after a technical morning session.

Just prior to the commencement of the morning program preceding the business meeting, Larry Cundiff (USDA-ARS, Clay Center, NE), speaking on behalf of himself and John Pollak (Cornell), urged the committee that it consider inviting members of the newly formed NC1010 group to participate in a Genetic Prediction Workshop in December, 2003.

Old Business
Revisiting the objectives: Lowell Gould (Red Angus Association), the 2002 chairperson, initiated the discussion on having the committee revisit the plan for satisfying the objectives in the current project writeup ending September 30, 2006.  The first objective is “Provide a focal point for discussion and exchange of information for the many disconnected focus research activities – biological, statistical, computational, economic” – that support National Cattle Evaluation.”  The popular Internet exchange “Brown Bag” was cited as a vivid example of NCR-199 members’ activities in that case.  The second objective is to “develop through this exchange new tools for delivery and use of beef cattle genetic research including genomic information to breed association and beef cattle producers”.  The sire summaries and many trade articles that various NCR-199 members publish were believed to be key evidence of productivity on that front.  The third objective is to “share research findings with the cattle industry in appropriate forums” while the fourth objective is to “develop and maintain a Website as a Home Page for National Cattle Evaluation for information developed by the committee.”  

WebSite: At the previous year’s meeting, Cornell had offered to develop the website for the group to post annual proceedings from the committee’s meetings.  However, as noted by Dan Schaefer (administrative advisor from Wisconsin), the North Central Region Association office in Madison has now provided server space and web technical support for all projects (http://www.lgu.umd.edu/project/index.cfm).  A logon allows access to information and there is a uniform format for submission of minutes; however, a Web-site person does need to be appointed in the committee to track down information from presenters.  Lowell Gould volunteered to collect such information for the Web site.  Lowell Gould also agreed to make sure the breed association executive directors/representatives etc. are aware of the web site so that they can provide a link to the NCR199 site for their own membership.
Election: By unanimous acclimation, Lauren Hyde (North American Limousin Association) was appointed Chair Elect for the upcoming meeting in 2003, making her the Chair for 2004.

Next meeting: The location of the 2003 meeting was discussed.  After considering a number of possible locations (Reno, WSU, MSU), the group decided to meet in conjunction with a Genetic Prediction Workshop in Kansas City, MO during the first week of December, 2003, with the Embassy Suites being a desirable venue.  Larry Cundiff and Rob Tempelman (Michigan State) will serve as cochairs for this joint event.  John Pollak suggested that the group also extend an invitation to members of the newly formed NC1010 group “Interpreting Cattle Genomic Data: Biology, Applications and Outreach” to participate in this workshop.  Although there was some discussion on how the NC1010 group might contribute, there was consensus from both academic and breed organization representatives alike that their participation could be very fruitful.  

New Business
Mid-term evaluation: Dan Schaefer indicated that the group will be facing its mid-term evaluation in 2003-2004.  Both the committee output and evaluation system will be increasingly web-based and the instructions on web submissions to the NCRA website will need to be carefully followed.  Publication lists and other modes that highlight dissemination of information from the group (e.g. MATVEC, sire summaries, National Beef Cattle Evaluation Consortium) should be highlighted on the website.  John Pollak agreed to solicit such information from the membership.
Dick Frahm report: Dick Frahm (USDA) had to leave early but left comments with Dan Schafer to share with the group.  Dick was very enthused about the participation in the group and strongly urged the group to consider the transition over to NC status, particularly in the area of bioinformatics.  By 2005 or 2006, a clear decision would need to be made in that regards.

Other quantitative genetics groups: At an earlier meeting, Dan Gianola (Wisconsin) was interested in whether there were other quantitative genetics NC/NCR groups that might closely align with NCR199.  NCR-204 (The Interface of Molecular and Quantitative Genetics in Plant and Animal Breeding) and NC1004  (Genetic and Functional Genomic Approaches to Improve Production and Quality of Pork) were indicated to be such groups in addition to NC1010.
Respectfully submitted,
Robert J. Tempelman

2002 Secretary, NCR-199
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